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Meetings:  During the regular semesters, the Council meets weekly on most Thursdays. The Council also has special meetings the week before each semester begins and four meetings in the summer.  The agenda included policy issues and student appeals.  The meetings outside of the regular semester were limited to student appeals for credit hour overloads, late withdrawals from previous semesters, incidents of academic integrity, and requests for readmission to the University.  For each meeting, minutes were prepared and posted to the Registrar’s Office website and to the electronic bulletin boards.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Voting Members:  Mark Bernards (Agriculture, Spring semester), Justin Brown (Student Representative), Chase Catalano (Educational Studies), Jongnam Chot (EAGIS, Fall semester), Jason Covert (Computer Science), Jeff Engel (Biology, Spring semester), Richard Filipink (History, Chair), Algerian Hart (Kinesiology), Kitty Karn (Music), Susan Meiers (Biology, Fall semester), Amy Mossman (English, Spring semester, Rajeev Sawhney (Marketing and Management), Ian Shelly (Art, Vice-Chair), Elizabeth Swan (Student Representative), and Chunying Zhao (Computer Science).
Ex-officio Members: Angela Lynn (Registrar), Melissa Telles (Admissions), Julie Brines (Advising), Tracy Scott (Student Development Office), Ron Williams (VP, Student Services), Mark Mossman (Interim Associate Provost). 
CAGAS Secretary: Mary Lane (Office of the Registrar, through March 2019); Susie Fowler (Office of the Registrar, March 2019-end of year)
Activity:
	
	Total
	Outcome (18-19)

	
	2017-18
	2018-19
	Approved
	Denied

	Late Withdrawal (Total)
	48
	40
	35
	5

	Late Withdrawal (Selective)
	40
	34
	25
	9

	Request for Overload
	44
	40
	36
	4

	Program Changes (Class switch, section switch, etc.)
	22
	31
	31
	0

	Substitution/Waiver (Gen. ed waivers, requests to substitute courses to meet a university requirement, etc.)
	29
	28
	19
	9

	Late Registration
	68
	46
	46
	0

	New Start
	13
	8
	8
	0

	Re-admission Appeals
	41
	43
	37
	6

	Appeal of Freshman or Transfer Admission Denial
	26
	36*
	23
	12

	Grade Appeals (Appealing decision from College Grade Appeal Committee)**
	0
	2
	2
	0

	Academic Integrity Appeals (Appealing decision from College Committee)**
	0
	0
	0
	0

	Disruptive Student Hearing following removal from class***
	2
	0
	0
	0


* One appeal was deferred.
**Grade Appeals and Academic Integrity Appeals to CAGAS may be initiated by students or faculty. In this table, “approved” means “found in favor of student”.
***Disruptive student policy violation and students appeal to have the faculty member’s decision reversed.  
Other appeals/requests: 
The Council heard three appeals for exceptions to the university policy on scheduling activities during the final examination period, all of which were approved.  There were 8 requests last year.
The Council heard one case of Falsification of Admission Application, which was brought by the Registrar’s Office. The Council found falsification occurred. There were two cases last year.
The Chair received 42 reports of Academic Integrity Incidents from across the campus this year compared to 78 reports from the previous year.
The Council approved two courses for S/U grading.
The Council approved a limited blanket waiver to substitute MGT 474 for ATM 473.
The Council approved a Policy on Articulating Credit for Advanced Placement and External Examinations.
The Council denied a blanket waiver for the 30-hour residency requirement for former Argosy University students.

This year, the Council approved the elimination of UNIV 100 as a graduation requirement and to strengthen FYE courses with suggestions for the following:
         Vacuum for FYE
         Better instruction/help for peer mentors
         More accountability
         Elimination of UNIV 100 would be retroactive
         Course enrollment
         HLC consideration

This year, the Council approved a revised policy for Dual Enrollment High School Students with the following changes:
· Changed title to HSDE
· Changed admission criteria to include either regular admission or a GPA-only threshold
· Clarified that students can be advised in the QC or by International Studies as well as UAASC
· Required permission of department chairs to enroll in upper division classes
In conjunction with this policy change, the Council also required that the Admissions Office submit to the Council an annual report tracking the number of dual enrolled students, data on student qualifications, limited data on student performance, and data on whether students matriculated at WIU.  The first of these reports accompanies this report.
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CAGAS receives substantial administrative support from the Registrar’s Office.  We are deeply appreciative of the work of the CAGAS secretary Susie Fowler, former CAGAS secretary Mary Lane, and the Registrar Angela Lynn.  
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